2" SPECIAL NOTICE TO CASTLE ROCK COUNTY WATER DISTRICT MEMBERS
OCTOBER, 2019

Following the SPECIAL NOTICE mailed to each district member in May, 2019, this 2"4 SPECIAL NOTICE
updates you to the two issues delineated in that May notice.

REMINDER: NO SUPPLY OF CASTLE ROCK WATER 1°" CALENDAR QUARTER OF EVERY YEAR

Once again, beginning January 1, 2020, NO water will be available to CRCWD or its members during
Q1 (Jan, Feb, Mar) of each and every year going forward. CRCWD members will have to seek out other
sources for their water requirements during these 3 months. Normal CRCWD deliveries will continue
each April through December.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEMBERSHIP

Only 1 district member expressed interest in joining CRCWD’s board of directors. Consequently, the
Board will only have 3-4 directors starting in 2020, and no Board chairman. We need 5 directors
minimum, one of which needs to assume Fred Allen’s role as Chairman. Again, The Board cannot
adequately function without filling these positions, and CRCWD’s ability to supply water depends on a
functioning board of directors. We need 2 additional board members before this year ends.

If we cannot obtain these additional candidates before year end, the Board may have no choice but to
begin a process to shut down CRCWD permanently.

If you are interested in serving, please contact one of the current directors listed below asap.

NAME PHONE NUMBER
Fred Allen 925-932-5271
Robert Deinhammer 925-935-4008
Richard Hoag 925-876-1460
Edward Grubb 925-980-5477
Matthew Smith 925-324-0246

On behalf of the Board of Directors,

Robert Deinhammer

www.crcwd.org



